S/K STONEY BROOK ASSOCIATES
520 U.S. Highway 22
P.O. Box 6872
Bridgewater, New Jersey 08807

Tel. (908) 725-8100 Fax (908) 725-7127

December 4, 1999

Jonathan E. Otto, President
Penn Valley Constructors Incorporated

1707 South Pennsylvania Avenue
Morrisville PA 19067

RE: Branchburg Township, New Jersey
Dear Jon:

When we hired Penn Valley to construct the addition of the Krupp Plastics project, we
had every confidence that you would do the same good job on the addition that you did
on the original building. You didn't disappoint us. In fact, when our customer pressed us
with an earlier than planned upon completion date, your guys found a way to step up the
schedule without sacrificing quality or adding cost.

Special praise should go to your personnel involved in the project - John DenBleyker, the
project manager, showed the same steadfast professionalism on this project that he
exhibited on the original building. It was for that reason that both Krupp and our
company wanted John and Penn Valley back for the Krupp addition. We knew he would
deliver.

Your new field superintendent, Jeff Bertoldo, also did a great job. You should be
particularly proud of Jeff. He kept the jobsite spotless at all times and kept the work
flowing without missing a beat. When we were all pressed to shorten the schedule, Jeff
and John both took a "can do" attitude by placing the customer's needs first.

We look forward to our next project with you and your team. Thanks for a great job.
Sincerely,

S/K STONEY BROOK ASSOCIATES
By: S/K Stoney Brook Corp., General Partner

ugene Schenkman, Vice President
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